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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEMS 

    To:  Mayor Graham and City Council 

From:  Dennis Sullivan, Director of Public Works 

  Walter Denton, City Administrator 

Date:  March 3, 2014 

Subject: RESOLUTION – Millennia Professional Services of Illinois, Ltd. Proposal – 
Wesley Drive Storm Sewer Improvements Project 

 
List of committees that have reviewed:  Public Works. 
 
Background:  Millennia Professional Services of Illinois, LTD. (formally Hoelscher 
Engineering) prepared the design for the Wesley Culvert Replacement Project several 
years ago.  At that time they collected information as did City staff on the stormwater 
system west of that project area on the failing stormwater system that extended to the 
Lakeshore Court area.  Flooding of the Lakeshore Court/Wesley intersection in intense 
rains has long been a problem.  This proposal is basically a Phase 2 of the previous 
project designed by Hoelscher Engineering.  Accommodations in the previous project 
were made to easily incorporate this Phase 2 effort.  Urgency to complete the remainder 
of the stormwater work there is now due to a road project slated for Wesley Drive in 
CY15.    
 
Legal Considerations, if any:  Normal legal considerations when obtaining professional 
services.     
 
Budget Impact:  Funding is being provided for the design and accomplishment in the FY15 
Public Works Budget. 
 
Staff recommendation:  Staff recommends acceptance of the proposal from Millennia in the 
amount of $22,500.00. 
 


